United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

For NPS use only received COT | 7 |050 | date entered NC | 485

Continuation sheet

Item number Various

Page

15

NAME: Burke County Courthouse

LOCATION: Main Street, bounded northeast by Soo Street and southwest by Roosevelt

Avenue, Bowbells, North Dakota 38, Burke County 013

OWNER: Burke County, Bowbells, North Dakota

ACREAGE: 2.065 Acres

VBD (LEGAL): Lots 1-15 and 23-25, Block 40, Original Townsite Plat

UTM: Zone 13, Easting = 702075, Northing = 5408750; Bowbells, N. Dak. Quad.

DESCRIPTION: Buildings from the American Federalist period, sometimes referred to as "Adamesque", provide design inspiration for the Burke County courthouse. sills, hay, hood. projecting entry segmental arched door window inconspicuousness of the flat roof are elements of the style seen in the structure. Brick bonding scores the building at the entry bay, the base, and at the corners, through the use of recessed headers at every sixth course. The reinforced concrete and tile structure retains its original double-hung windows with 6-over-6 and 9-over-9 Decorative stone at the cornice line, at the lintel level of the main floor, and at the base, divide the building into three vertical parts.

Interior plaster is finished to resemble large blocks. The second-floor offices congregate around a central lobby, so that business is conducted over a counter rather than in rooms. The original porcelain water fountains, now non-functional, have been left in the hall.

Alterations to the building include a 1979 rear addition and the courtroom ceiling which was dropped six feet at about the same time. The aluminum frame front doors, also non-original, were installed at an undetermined date. The addition is well hidden, and so does not interfere with the building's feeling.

SIGNIFICANCE: Date: 1928

Architect: Toltz, King, Day
Contractor: Olson and Orheim

The Burke County courthouse is significant for its role in the history of county affairs and for its architecture. As a courthouse, it has served the county as the central location for county records and county offices and as a site for local trials.

Architecturally it has several features which contribute to its significance. It is one of three North Dakota courthouses (with Ward and Barnes Counties) designed by the St. Paul firm of Toltz, King, and Day. It is unusual among buildings of its age in that it has kept its original window configuration. The lobby arrangement of its interior marks a departure from the segregated-office plan of other courthouses, yet did not influence later design throughout the state. Its exterior styling suggests the declining influence of Classical and Federalist periods of architectural history as sources of inspiration for design at the late 1920's. Compare this with the Barnes and Ward county courthouses.

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

National Register of Historic Places Inventory—Nomination Form

Far NPS use only received date entered

Continuation sheet

Item number Various

Page 16

BIBLIOGRAPHY:

- "Burke County's New Official Home," Burke County Tribune, November 12, 1928, p. 1.
- "Contract for Burke County Court House is Let to Minot Firm," Burke County Tribune, July 22, 1927, p. 1.
- "County Board Lets Contract for Plans for New Court House," <u>Burke County Tribune</u>, January 14, 1927, p. 1.
- "Court House Site Chosen South of Soo Line Track," Burke County Tribune, March 11, 1927, p. 1.
- "Fire Destroys Court House Sunday Morning," <u>Burke County Tribune</u>, January 1, 1926, p. 1.
- "How Funds Were Appropriated and Made Available for County Court House Without Asking Bond Issue," <u>Burke County Tribune</u>, January 20, 1928, p. 1.
- Interview with Herman Aufforth, Rurke County Auditor, April 2, 1985
- Melby, Rosalie and Sandy Siemers, ed.

 Bowbell's 75th Jubilee and School Reunion, (Bowbells, N.D.: Burke County Tribune, 1981).
- Ogle, George A., ed.
 Atlas of Burke County, North Dakota. Chicago: George A. Ogle Publishing Company, 1914.
- "To The Voters of Burke County," Burke County Tribune, November 22, 1926, p. 1.